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July 20, 2009

Reference Letter Service

UCSB Career Services

Building 599

University of California Santa Barbara 

Santa Barbara, Ca 93106-7140

Re: Matthew Dropulic

Dear Madam/Sir:  

It is a great pleasure to write in support of Matthew Dropulic’s application for your Masters in Public Health. I have known Matthew for three quarters, during which time he has taken two courses from me (Soc 152A and Soc 186P), earning “A” grades in both of these. Matthew is a first rate student and I am certain that he will do an outstanding job in your graduate program. 

Matthew has been interested in medicine for over a decade. He came from a newly immigrated Croatian family and did not realize he could enter a college or university after high school: No one in his family had ever gone to the university. Instead, Matthew became a paramedic examiner and started doing fieldwork in 1998, in West Covina, California. Because he is so hard working, he was promoted to positions of greater responsibility and given ever more levels of training as a first responder, EMT and more. 

Because of his paramedic and other related skills, Matthew began working for various companies that deliver health care services; and his dedication to hard work led him to be promoted to be Manager at Examination Management Services (EMS) by 2000. Soon he was charged with opening a new branch in Los Angeles, and he managed the organization so well that it became the 12th top performer out of 352 EMS branches nationwide. Matthew is a driven and motivated person who has both team-building skills and leadership skills, as is so clearly shown by his successful development of the Los Angeles branch of EMS. 
After 5 years of experience in the world of business and management, Matthew realized that he needed a university education to advance his effectiveness in delivering health care, and he began working for his BA in 2005. He graduated from UCSB in June of 2009 with a 3.4 GPA and a dedication to advancing his knowledge as far as he can. Given his history of hard work and caring responsibility, I am certain that Matthew will make many valuable contributions in his lifetime. 
Matthew likes the “people side” of health-care, interacting with all sorts of different people and tailoring his contributions to their individual needs. He knows that having an MPH will allow him to take on increasing responsibilities and helping an ever-larger range of individuals. Matthew’s people skills are outstanding: He asks thoughtful questions and engages in sensitive conversations. He loves the topic of health care and is eager to bring his knowledge to others. He knows that medications play an important role in modern health care, but he also wants people to make wise “life-style” choices about diet, exercise and interpersonal relations. 

Though our several office conversations I came to know Matthew quite well and respect his intelligence, integrity and deep concern for humanity. I have seen Matthew thinking “on his feet” in many situations and have become very impressed with how he formulates ideas quickly and expresses them clearly. I have been very impressed with Matthew’s organization, efficiency, and professional work. Matthew is a cheerful and outgoing person, making him a natural leader, with a wonderful sense of humor that everyone enjoys.

Matthew has a very mature style of communication, in part from being around doctors and nurses during the five years he worked for EMS. He is older than most students whom I see applying for a MPH, and his maturity shines through in many features of his conduct. He has a wonderful smile and sense of humor, so I know that he will be liked and appreciated as a health care provider. 

By now it should be abundantly clear that Matthew is an exceptional individual and candidate for an MPH. He loves challenges and wants to gain increasing numbers of skills as the years pass. Matthew is both an excellent student and a happy, well-adjusted person with whom it is a pleasure to work. Matthew earns my highest recommendation. Matthew will make many valuable contributions during his lifetime. If I can be of any further help to you, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 

Sincerely,

John D. Baldwin

Professor

baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu 
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